
 
MEMO 
 

TO: Sandpoint City Council 

FROM: Mayor Jeremy Grimm 

DATE: June 18, 2025 

SUBJECT: Citizen Advisory Board Appointments 

 
In the packet for your June 18, 2025, meeting, you will find an application submitted by Grant 
Simmons, whom I have reappointed to the Planning and Zoning Commission. 
 
Grant was initially appointed in January 2023 to fill a vacancy left by a former Commissioner’s 
resignation, and, upon notification that his term is set to expire at the end of this month, I was 
pleased to hear that he would be happy to continue serving. Grant has an impressive 
background, with experience and insight that bring immense value to our Commission. 
 
We are truly fortunate to have Sandpoint citizens like Grant who are willing to continue to 
step forward and volunteer in this capacity, as the work of a Planning and Zoning 
Commissioner is no easy task. I would appreciate your support with confirmation of this 
appointment for a 3-year term beginning July 1, 2025, and expiring June 30, 2028. 


